## FCS Resource Family Newsletter

Holiday: FCS office will be closed on 4/14/17



FCS Family "Pot Luck" Picnic
Date: Sunday, 6/4/17
Location: Hamilton Ruritan Picnic Grounds
(4565 Edenville Road, down road from office)
Time: 1:00-4:00 p.m.

Food: We are having a potluck picnic. Please bring a hot and cold dish to share. Please include a serving utensil with your dish. FCS will provide hamburgers, hotdogs, chips, drinks, and tableware. We will have hand-dipped ice cream.

<u>Vacation:</u> Please remember that client vacations must be approved in advance. Communicate plans to your client supervisor as soon as possible so the team can determine what is necessary. Sometimes clients don't want to go on vacation with the family. Sometimes the caregiver wants a vacation without the clients.

<u>Client mail</u>: It is important that client mail from the Social Security Administration, County Assistance Office, or other government agencies is opened immediately to determine the level of priority. In some cases eligibility applications are delivered to the client's address where they are currently living but must be returned to the relevant program office within 10 days. If the applications are not sent back in the required timeframe, denial of services and funding is possible. It would be best to avoid service denials so please call your client supervisors quickly if you receive eligibility paperwork in the mail.

<u>CRR Homes</u>: There has been an increase of children diagnosed with a mental health illness needing out of home placements. We need more homes interested in serving these children in our CRR Program. You already know what it takes to be good parents and can explain this information to others. Please speak with your family, friends, co-workers and neighbors. If you know of others that may be interested in opening their homes to these children and adolescents, please pass the word. Contact Andrea Adams if you know anyone that might be ready to help these children. Thank you so much for any assistance you can provide.

## \$100 Bonus!

Do you have friends or family that may be interested in being a resource family, caregiver, or adoptive parent? Let us know! When they provide care for 30 days, YOU get \$100! Invite them to contact our recruiting team leader Andrea Adams, ext. 209. Her email is addams@familycareservices.org.

<u>Family members</u>: It is important that FCS is notified prior to <u>anyone</u> new moving into your home. The programs have different requirements regarding guests, returning family members, and new placements; however, in most cases new physicals and criminal history checks are needed prior to anyone new moving into the home. It is important that <u>all</u> client supervisors working in your home are notified of home composition changes prior to anyone spending the night or any new placement or respite.

**Resource Parent Training:** The new training year is well under way. Please make sure to cancel a class if you can't attend and don't attend a class if you're not scheduled. We occasionally need to cancel classes due to low attendance. If this happens, we only notify those that were scheduled for the class.

FCS Education & Training Center: We have added a bookshelf in the training room which contains many new training materials (DVDs and books). These materials are available to be signed out by you. Some of the training topics include: fetal alcohol syndrome, special education, autism, grief and loss, anger outbursts, childhood anxiety disorders, self harm, eating disorders, sexualized behaviors, ADD, ADHD, ODD and many more!

<u>Free Training:</u> The HCQU continues to provide monthly training opportunities at the Franklin County Annex Building. Training is available from 10 am-12 pm and 1 pm-3pm. Upcoming topics: Cardiovascular System on 4/28/17, Understanding Brain Injury on 5/12/17, and Everyday Lives and Recovery on 6/9/17. A wide selection of HCQU topics are available online that can be completed at your convenience and you can print the training certificate from home. Talk with your client supervisor for training dates and topics. You are required to register for the classes at the Annex.

## **FCS Contact List**

Name	Ext.	E-mail address	Name	Ext.	E-mail address
Andrea Adams	209	aadams@familycareservices.org	Kara Shipp	210	kshipp@familycareservices.org
Andrea Adams	207	addams@familycareservices.org	Кага біпрр	210	KSIIIpp@1amiiycareservices.org
Angela Ciccarelli	163	aciccarelli@familycareservices.org	Kelly Kline	134	kkline@familycareservices.org
Aligeia Ciccarelli	103	acticearem @tannity careser vices.org	Keny Kine	134	KRITIE @ Tallilly Careset vices.org
Charlie Ruthrauff	122	cruthrauff@familycareservices.org	Kristen Fisher	211	kfisher@familycareservices.org
Charlie Kuthraum	122	crutifiauri@familycareservices.org	Kristen Fisher	211	Krisher @ family careser vices.org
Emilee Little	137	elittle@familycareservices.org	Nathan Sullivan	203	nsullivan@familycareservices.org
	10.	<u>entitle e ranning our esser vicesions</u>			isam van e ramij ear eser vicesiorg
Emily Thompson	213	ethompson@familycareservices.org	Pam Dice	124	pdice@familycareservices.org
, ,					
Iratze Garrity	215	igarrity@familycareservices.org	Pauline Ruthrauff	123	pruthrauff@familycareservices.org
					-
Jessica Briggs	129	jbriggs@familycareservices.org	Pernilla Lovegrove	206	plovegrove@familycareservices.org
		-	9		-
Jessica Coons	132	jcoons@familycareservices.org	Rebekah Mowen	139	rmowen@familycareservices.org
John Fisher	111	jfisher@familycareservices.org	Sherri Holmes	143	sholmes@familycareservices.org
Johnnie Kavhoe	205	jkayhoe@familycareservices.org	Tony Fisher	200	tfisher@familycareservices.org
	1	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *			

## The FCS office will be closed on the following holidays:

4/14/17 Good Friday 5/29/17 Memorial Day 7/4/17 Independence Day 9/4/17 Labor Day 10/9/17 Columbus Day 11/10/17 Veterans Day 11/23&24/17 Thanksgiving 12/25&26/17 Christmas 1/1/18 New Year's

FCS Web Site! Calendar of events, Resource Family Manual, current forms, 12 months of this newsletter, resources, staff listing and phone numbers are all on: http://www.familycareservices.org



2017 PA Permanency Conference and Matching Event!

While the Adoption Coalition of Franklin County has already selected our family to receive the free trip to the conference, the Statewide Adoption and Permanency Network also offers scholarships! Registration is not yet available, but keep checking in at <a href="https://www.diakon-swan.org/swan/event/66/">www.diakon-swan.org/swan/event/66/</a> or on the FCS Facebook page for it to be announced! The conference is at the Kalahari Waterpark Resort in the Poconos from June 28-30. This is a great experience for families, as parents can choose from many sessions related to foster care, adoption, and independent living issues, while children participate in the organized children or youth programs. And don't forget the 220,000 square feet of waterpark! There is a conference rate at the resort, and rooms sleep up to 6. Also, for families interested in adoption, a matching reception will be held the night before the confer-

ence! For more information or to register for the matching event, contact Andrea Adams. Info about the resort is at www.kalahariresorts.com/pennsylvania.



Are you on Facebook? "Like" our FCS page for helpful articles and blogs, links to community and online trainings and events, and encouragement! Find us at <a href="https://www.facebook.com/FamilyCareServices">www.facebook.com/FamilyCareServices</a>